Willamette NA Minutes May 8, 2024 Zoom +ACC

WNA President, Kathie Halicki, called the meeting to order at 7pm.
The Minutes of April 10, as shown on the WL Meetings website, were approved.
The Treasury continues with a balance of $2,368.66

The WL Food Pantry: a motion to donate $500 to the Food Pantry was seconded and
passed. Debbie Myers thanked the group and said a recent food drive had brought in
1800 Ibs. Also many people drop off food items.

Public Works: Erich Lais presented up dates for the Athey Creek round about
construction and for changes at 9th street.

9th street now has a speed limit of 15 mph. Research is supporting a move to make
the street one way downhill forcing all park traffic to exit at the opposite end of the park.
Willamette Falls Drive will now have a sign posting 30 mph limit on west bound traffic
from Fields Bridge. The proposed sidewalk will have a curb that will deter roadside
parking during ball games.

Brandon Place will have gate in place soon. It is being constructed.

A Welcome to Willamette sign will be replaced soon.

Friends of West Linn Wetlands is a newly formed group to protect the beaver ponds
and wetlands near the former settling pond. This group has a website with several links
for further information plus many photos of wildlife in the area.

Citizen feedback may affect development decisions which are in the process.

Those present were encouraged to alert friends and neighbors to the need for feedback.

This parcel of land now held in private ownership and including the holding pond was
formerly owned by WES and offered to West Linn. Because of the complexity and cost
of toxic cleanup, the city chose not to purchase.

56 duplex townhomes being planned for the slope between the beaver ponds and 5th
Avenue. Residents in the area say the road cannot accommodate the potential car
traffic and the terrain does not allow a much wider road.

This group would like to hear from any persons with expertise on wetlands, beavers,
and/or riparian development.

36 interested persons attended the recent pre-App with the developer, Mr.

Schulz. Interest and action among WL residents is very important and timely.

President’s comments: some Willamette NA meeting signs have gone missing during
the pandemic. Please look in your garages, etc.

iCon proposed construction at 12th and WF Drive will proceed with its roof addition with
the stipulation that noise be minimized.



In the building proposed across from the food carts, parking slots have been reduced
from 8 to 6. A breezeway will connect the existing home with the adjacent new two
story structure.

Further lot divisions are proposed for 5th street and for Blankenship.

Boat Parking extended hours to 24 are being discussed in City Council. In addition RV’s
and other large vehicles need to be accommodated, Road width may be determining
factor. Clarification is coming.

Tuesday, May 14: Savannah Oaks NA and Willamette NA will host a zoom candidates
forum. Presubmitted questions will be given to each City Council candidate.

Thursday, May 23: will be an informational meeting for a WL recreational center held at
the Adult Community Center.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05
Elizabeth rocchia
secretary



